








20 December 2010
Dear Staff Member,

The purpose of this note is to update all NUI Galway pension scheme members as to the current position regarding the application of pension discretions (including added years). The University has been requested by the HEA, on behalf of the Department of Finance and Department of Education & Skills, to insert the following into all benefit statements and benefit quotations:

“The Financial Measures (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 2009 has not altered the rights and obligations of members under Scheme rules.   Where the Scheme rules provide for discretion in relation to members' rights and benefits, that discretionary power now vests in the Minister for Education & Skills and the Minister for Finance.    Please note that an Added Years award is one of the benefits subject to the discretion of the Minister for Education & Skills and the Minister for Finance and any decision on the granting of added years will only be made at retirement.
Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of this Statement. However, as this is not a contractual document, it bears no right to benefit. All benefits from the pension scheme are governed by the scheme rules as set out in S.I. No. 98 of 2010 which is referenced in the Transfer Order (S.I. No. 125 of 2010) and by legislation in place at the date of the award.

It should also be noted that this statement is not suitable for use in Family Law cases”.
The University must now submit for formal approval all cases of added years to the Ministers (via the HEA). Delays have been experienced to date in securing decisions and in some cases decisions by the Ministers to date differ from previous University practice in that the calculation of added years is one third of actual NUI Galway service and the added years calculated are reduced by the number of year’s service that have been or could have been transferred to NUI Galway. 

Any member of staff who believes herself/himself unfairly affected may appeal a decision made by the Ministers for Finance and Education and Skills. The appeals process is the “Superannuation Schemes in the Universities – Appeals Process to Higher Education Authority” and is available on the University’s web site (http://www.nuigalway.ie/pensions_investment/useful_links.html ). The outcome of this appeals process can then be further appealed to the Pensions Ombudsman (www.pensionsombudsman.ie ).
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